Committee of the Whole meeting minutes for February 24th, 2020

The Committee of the Whole meeting was brought to order at 7:00 p.m by President Oller

Roll call:
Keafer-Here, Mahan-here, Berroyer-here, Garner-here, Durbin-here, Evans-here

President Oller had the Visitors all speak first due to the lengthy discussion that was going to be held with creating a Lease agreement and Rules and Regulations for the Kincaid Lake.

Dean Phillips asked if there was a place, he could put concrete that has been busted up. Foreman Wolfe that they do have a place that it can be brought. Mr. Phillips asked if it was an ordinance violation to have wood stacked in yard. The President told him no. Mr. Phillips then asked if he could have a copy of the ordinances that would deal the campers, debris in yard and other nuisances. The Clerk stated that she would get them for him and took his telephone number so that she could call him once she got them copies. Louis Selzer also requested the information.
Mike Lawrence asked where we were financially for a part time vs. full time officer. President Oller stated that the Board had decided it would be more cost efficient to hire only part time police officer’s vs full time.
Jason Kirkendoll asked about the ditch on Beech St. and Main needs repaired. The water does not flow.
Dean Phillips also asked about the Ordinance on trash. He stated that a house on Cherry St. has trash bags and trash in yard that needs to be cleaned. He was told an ordinance violation was given to her and she has 14 days to get it cleaned up or water will be shut off until paid and cleaned up. 
Jason Kirkendoll also questioned the black smoke from the building that Trustee Durbin owns. The President did state the Officer Grove went to fire. He was burning wood. Fire was put out. 
Ruby Rees stated that the whole town needed to be cleaned up. It has been this way for many years. 
Louis Selzer addressed the Spring clean up and cost of dumpsters. He asked to the Board to consider having two cleanups, one for spring and one for fall, this way it would not cost the Village the large amount all at once. He also suggested charging people to use the dumpster. Mr. Selzer also volunteered to help people that do not have a truck or can not get stuff up to the Village for cleanup. Mr. Phillips also volunteered. Mr. Selzer also suggested having a dumpster somewhere on Village property and charge residents to use it like Taylorville does.

Mrs. Barlow asked about hiring Jody full time. She feels that we need to have another full-time police officer. She also stated that she would like to help form an Economic Development Committee for the Village. 

Trustee Garner she was very happy to see that the community has volunteers to help. She also stated that we would need to get a waiver for liability for the volunteers.

Trustee Berroyer stated that it was nice to see more than three people here to voice their opinions about the Village. It is very good to hear from the Community and thinks that helping and volunteering from residents is great. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Trustee Mahan asked Mr. Lawrence if he thought we needed a full-time officer due to coverage. Mr. Lawrence stated that he did think we needed more coverage for the Village. Trustee Mahan thinks that if we can spread the shifts out more that we may be able to get more coverage. 

Trustee Evans stated that something needed to be done about Elm Street and the cars parking along street. 

A lady in audience (do not know name) stated that she has health problems and can not get her stuff brought up to have placed in dumpster. She is trying to get her residence cleaned up but she can only do so much due to her health. 

Chief Constantine stated that our main problem is Friday and Saturday nights. We really need two officers on duty those evenings. He does see things have calmed down since the part time officers have been hired. 

Garred McHatton stated that this was the first time he and his wife have attended a meeting. He also stated that there are many great people in this town and many people that want to help to clean up this town and keep it clean. 

President Oller stated that there are two properties that are going to be cleaned up hopefully this week or next depending on the weather. One house is on Tower Place and the other one is on Walnut. 
He thanked everyone for coming to the meeting and speaking and would put thought into the things that was said.


Old Business:
· Discussion on Kincaid Lake Lease Agreement
· Creating rules and Ordinances for Kincaid Lake

President Oller then addressed the Board about first going over the Lease agreement for the Lake. The Clerk received a copy of Taylorville Lake’s Lease agreement and Rules and Regulations. She emailed to the Board previous to tonight’s meeting so that they would all have a chance to look over it for discussion and what changes would need to be made. 
The President and Board then went over lease agreement and made changes to suit the needs of Lake Kincaid for leasing lake lots. President Oller stated that a Special meeting will need to be held this week to go over the rules and regulations so that it would give the Clerk time to type everything up.  Everyone was able to attend a Special meeting on Thursday. The Clerk stated that she will get agenda ready and everything set up for Special meeting.

A motion was made by Trustee Durbin with a second motion made by Trustee Garner to adjourn the meeting.
Roll call: Keafer-yes, Mahan-yes, Berroyer-yes, Garner-yes, Durbin-yes, Evans-yes

The meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

__________________________________________
Marla O’Dell

